LNMC Minutes continued

4

	[image: image1.jpg]§Lake Norman

Marine Commission





	               Post Office Box 2454

Cornelius, NC 28031
	            Web: www.lnmc.org

            Phone (704) 564-6333


Email: lnmc@lnmc.org



LNMC  MINUTES 
June 12, 2017
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Morris Sample 

             Chairman 
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Bill Young           

Mecklenburg County 
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director 
Bob Elliott


Assistant Director 
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Morris Sample.  
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the May 8, 2017 meeting, Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Young seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Ron Shoultz announced that the lake is up and be continence of wakes. Several complaints regarding loud speed boats which were referred to law enforcement. The illegal buoys have been removed from the at Point Regatta area. This has resulted in complaints of increased traffic in this area. This was also reported to law enforcement to make them aware. Receiving more calls and emails regarding rafting. Please refer to the rafting ordinance on the LNMC website. Received several phone calls and emails regarding high water bridge clearances. These are also posted on the website. The algae concern in the Davidson/Reeds Creek area has been referred to NC Water Quality. The Lake Norman State Park is expanding operations. Several boater safety courses are coming up and the calendar is on the website.  
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer George Brinzey introduced his Lieutenant Steve Davis. Officer Brinzey reported there were 43 calls for service in the month of May. Most calls were on a Sunday between the hours of 1:00pm-6:00pm. The least amount of calls were between 1:00am-6:00am. Officers initiated 42 vessel stops and 13 vessel safety checks. The average response time for service was 14 minutes. Increased patrols in marina areas due to multiple breaking and entering calls at North Harbor, Holiday Marina and Morning Star Marina. There was a fatal boat crash at R4 involving a Yamaha Jet boat and a tournament bass boat. Still ongoing investigation with NC Wildlife. Answered a call for service for 2 missing persons. A 5 and 10 year old fell off a tube while the parents weren’t looking and were missing for 20 minutes. Fortunately, they were wearing life jackets and were found floating in the main channel. Please be aware when on the water. Removed 14 navigation hazards.
Iredell County Sheriff
Sheriff Deputy Darren Hill reported 80 land hours, 200 water hours and 16 training hours. There were 15 vehicle break-ins during a fishing tournament. 
Catawba County
No report - Office Sawyer absent 
Lincoln County

No report - John Isaacs absent 
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Ron Robertson reported a fatal accident on 5/15/17 where 2 boats collided involving 4 people where one drowned. One boat had no lights. There was 1 boating while impaired. The driver blew a .20 operating a PWC. Memorial Day weekend was busy. We utilized the Intoxilizer Bus at Pinnacle access area. There were 6 arrests. This was the kick off to the “On the road, on the water” kick off campaign. We are seeing an increase in designated drivers. This is great, but be aware that water and alcohol do not mix. There has been work on the Emergency Response Plan. On 5/25/17 there was a meeting at the Cornelius VFD. There were 40 in attendance. Communications between the departments is the main focus. Working to have a link with 1 radio channel. This is the 5-year goal. Plan has been sent out for review and accepting feedback. Draft has been given to commissioners. The new maps will be available in 2 weeks. Requested that the LNMC require a manifesto for high capacity vessels including rental boats. 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Kluttz reported that the lake level is at 98.7. Target is 98. Water storage is above target. We remain in drought stage 1. The sterile grass carp have been released to control Hydrilla. Lake fatality fact from the last 10 years – 88% of lake fatalities are men and 84% of those had no life jacket. Life jackets are important. Catawba Currents is a newsletter put out by Duke Energy Lake Services. It is on the website. Mosquito awareness and protection is a hot topic right now and there is an information sheet also available on the website. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported there have been 30 on the water patrol missions. They’ve performed 72 vessel safety checks and 2 public education courses with 54 students. On July 15th there will be a boating safety course held at the Denver Fire Dept. There will be a public affairs booth at the Denver Fireworks event at East Lincoln HS on July 1st. Upcoming events located on the website at www.cgauxlkn.com under the upcoming events tab. 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Lou Schwartz was absent. Commissioner Sample reported they’ve performed 98 vessel checks to date. Also, there will be the 4th ABC course on 6/17/17 at Mt. Zion UMC.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
Peter Cook was absent - No Report
Island Habitat Program
Gene Vaughn reported the due to the high-water level there is increased trash in the lake. Some of the islands have submerged trees. The osprey are doing great and loving the platforms. Button bushes are leafing out under water while the water is high. They will be planted in the fall.
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Ferguson was absent. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported fundraising will kick off June 24th will be Symphony in the Park at 6:00pm at Bailey Road Park. Looking for clean-up volunteers. September 16th will be the Oyster Fest and tickets will be available soon. October 21st will be Laketoberfest. SB434 there has been no activity in the house. Some language has been rolled into HB56 which has been sent to the Senate. NC Wildlife Federation requests you reach out to kill HB56 
Comments from the Public:
None
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Ron Shoultz reviewed Gus’ report and gave a status update. This is linked on the website. 
Hydrilla Committee

Billy Wilson reported June 1st 175 grass carp were deployed by Duke Energy Lake Services. 
Education
No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke reported that the Charter Boat ordinance has been modified. It will be presented in July. 
No Wake Buoy
No Report
Rafting Committee

No change to ordinance 
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
None
Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
None
FERC Applications
Applications for approval: None
Applications pending:


Rhonda Freese – Shoreline reclassification


The Peninsula Club – Pump station approval


Peninsula POA – Pump and water intake pipe replacement


New shoreline reclassification just received.

Administrative Matters
Revised 2016-2017 budget was presented. A motion by Commissioner Gerke to approve the revision was made, seconded by Commissioner Wilson and was unanimously approved.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 1958 hrs. by Chairman Sample.

